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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

 

   Volume 44 Issue 5  May 2017 

                              

                   MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

                         May 17, 2017 

                            Spring Creek BBQ 

                                                   3514 W Airport Fwy 

                                                   Irving, Texas 75062 

                                                          6:30 dinner  

                                                            Meeting 7:00 

     Among other business matters, we will be voting on judges for the Western 

Regional . 
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BRAGS 

OBEDIENCE 

March 24, Fort Worth Kennel Club 

Beginner Novice A-2nd 

CH Birnam Wood’s Barb E. Dahl DSA DJ CGCA(Jury) 

1st Q, Rally Novice A 

Oaklane’s Topgun Flyby DS CGCA(Jury) 

 

March 25, Fort Worth Kennel Club 

2nd Q, Beginner Novice A-1st 

CH Birnam Wood’s Barb E. Dahl DSA DJ CGCA (Jury) 

 

2nd Q, Rally Novice A-Oaklane’s Topgun Flyby DS 

CGCA(Jury) 

 

 

April 8 - Tyler Obedience Training Club WCRL Rally Trial 

Q #1 and 4th place - Rally Level 1A 

Q #2 - Rally Level 1A 

CH Birnam Wood’s Barb E. Dahl DSA DJ CGCA (Wingtip 

- Jury) 

 

 

April 9 - Tyler Obedience Training Club WCRL Rally Trial 

Q #3 and RL1 - Rally Level 1A “TITLE” 

Q #1 - Rally Level 1B 

CH Birnam Wood’s Barb E. Dahl DSA DJ CGCA (Wingtip 

- Jury)                                                                                       

                                                   

Q #3 and RL1 - Rally Level 1A “TITLE" 

Q #1 and 5th place - Rally Level 1B  

Oaklane’s Topgun Flyby DS CGCA (Wingtip - Jury) 

 
  4-21-17 Bluebonnet Cluster 
Open A Q Second Place 
CH River Mohrgold A Pink Car-Nation For Saracen CD 
BN GN RN AXP AJP OFP T2BP CGCA RATO DN CCA 
(Degan/Blish )  
 
4-22-17  

Open A Q Third Place - New CDX title!                        

CH River Mohrgold A Pink Car-Nation For Saracen CD 

BN GN RN AXP AJP OFP T2BP CGCA RATO DN CCA - 

Degan/Blish - 

  CONFORMATION    

Faith City KC - 4/30/17                                       

WD/BOW 

Alloro's Wait A Minute - 

Harrington/Gulledge/Crowley  

 

Change in email address: 

Janie Jury asks you to use this email address for 

her. 

 Wingtipgoldens@gmail.com  

mailto:Wingtipgoldens@gmail.com
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Thank you DFWMGRC friends for the collaborative effort in dividing up the duties to make the March Specialty 

a success. I hope that I do not forget anyone in this huge list of people who are responsible.. 
First, thank you, my dear friend Patti Caldwell for starting a year ago meeting with me to regularly to go over what 
needs to be done and when. 
 
Kathy Felix, thank you for answering my endless questions and finding answers when you didn’t have them. I have a 
new appreciation for all that you do every time there is a specialty….buy all the judges welcome baskets, deliver 
them to the hotels, buy the judges thank you gifts, take everyone’s orders for lunch, find a vendor, pick up the food 
up, and suddenly everything is there and you are all smiles. You also schlepp all the drinks and food and make sure 
the exhibitors are fed and happy. You are amazing and I don’t know how the club would run without you in 
hospitality. 
 
Thank you David Brown for filling out all the paperwork and dealing with the Ft Worth Kennel Club deadlines along 
with attending the required meeting on Saturday after the show. 
 
The ring ran with perfect precision and efficiency with Patrick Harden and Patti Caldwell on deck as stewards. I knew 
it would run without a hitch because you guys are always pros. 
 
Thank you Rita Robbins for taking care of all the details in the obedience ring management and making sure the 
obedience judge was happy and taken care of. You do it with ease. A big thanks to those who volunteered their time 
I the obedience ring, Lesley Pettingill, Janet Frick, Lora Seale, Susan Maurer, Terry Thornton,Pat Ingram, and Richard 
Woodmansee.  
 
Even though Fred and Janie Jury were showing dogs in obedience they volunteered to run back and forth between 
rings and sold catalogs and handed out trophy prizes in conformation 
 
 Thanks to David and Barbara Brown who filled in with the catalogs and prizes while the Jurys were in obedience. 
 
Of course, a huge appreciation goes to Dawn Morrill for a wonderfully successful auction. Thank you Shari Curran & 
Laurie Burks for helping Dawn with the auction. 
 
Thank you Dick Caldwell for taking the judge from the hotel to the show and making her feel very welcome. 
Thank you Janie Jury staying and paying the judges and vendors. 
 
Everyone is always exhausted and leaves after the Speicalty, but David & Barbara Brown and George and Kathy Felix 
are always there left to clean the ring and load up and store all the tables and decorations for the table and picture 
paraphernalia. 
 
Thank you Terry Thornton for setting up the obedience match on Friday evening and bringing the club more income 
for the Specialty. 
 
Behind the scenes, every year (I have learned) that Sherri Farmer is responsible for the grueling task of pulling 
together and correctly naming pictures for completing the deadlines for the GRNews. Thank you Sherri for doing this 
and never expecting acknowledgement. 
 
Nancy Dubois really stepped up for us this year. She had volunteered to fulfill our requirements to provide a steward 
in the judge’s  hospitality  room. The day before the show, she had a close relative pass away and was leaving to 
attend the funeral on Friday.  Instead of canceling her obligation, she planned her flight so that she worked the 
hospitality room and then left for the airport. Thank you Nancy!   
 
Donna Gulledge 
WE DID IT together. It truly takes a village and we when we have to pull together, we make great things happen that 
we are proud of. 
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I would like to acknowledge and thank everyone who provided the club with the funds to purchase our nice trophy 
prizes. 
Joan Dunbar 
Susan Maurer 
Kristen Quigley 
Kendra Johnson 
Linda Miller 
Laurie Burks 
David & Barbara Brown 
Patrick Harden 
Patti & Dick Caldwell 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Teresa McKenna  
 
 

Membership Meeting March 2017 

The meeting brought to order by Cathy Meddaugh at 7:02 and the minutes were approved.There was no new business. 

 

The Agility trial made $5,900 and big thanks go to Shari Degan and all of her volunteers.  

Donna Todd reported that DFWMGRC is now a Fast Cat club- involves lure coursing only a different distance. 

At the dock diving facility, there will be Fast Cat trials and the ability to get AKC titles. 

It takes five runs to get a title. 

Rita reported that on August 5, 2017 there will be a health clinic sponsored by Big D Retriever club. 

Show Dog Hall of fame presentation award presentation is postponed until GRCA calculates points. 

Teresa McKenna reported that everything is in order for the March Specialty.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:30. 

 

Cathy Meddaugh 
Nathan Risinger 
Sean Ray 
Fred and Janie Jury 
Donna  Todd & Sherri Farmer 
Terri Thornton 
Teresa & Clancy McKenna 
Ann Burke 
Kathy Felix 
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DFWMGRC Membership Meeting                                                                                                        

Wednesday, April 26, 2017                                                                                                                                      

Spring Creek BBQ                                                                                                                                                      

Irving, Texas  

  

President, Cathy Meddaugh brought the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.    Thirteen members were present.  No 

visitors.  

It was brought to Cathy’s attention that the March minutes were not in the previous newsletter. 

 Cathy read letter from Teresa McKenna to club members thanking everyone for their individual help and 

support for her in chairing our March Specialty.  Cathy then went over Profit and Loss Statement for 

Specialty.  Club lost money again this year.   

 Donna asked members for a volunteer to host May meeting.  Program will be demonstration of electro-

magnetic pulse therapy. 

 Rita Robins started a discussion about the requirements for the club’s versatility trophy.  She said the 

requirements listed on our website appear to have been changed in 2016 without the membership’s knowledge.  

Donna said she would check it out.   

Lynda Williams mentioned the TKC and Greater Collin County Obedience Trial in Mesquite and how much 

they were losing on that event.  She and Rita said those clubs were looking for help in some way with 

suggestions for sponsors or donations. 

There was a discussions as to whether or not our club should make a donation since so many of our club’s 

members participate, but there were mixed opinions.  Linda Miller suggested they try Go Fund Me and Rita 

said she will suggest that to them.    

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,   

Barbara Brown for Teresa McKenna,     Recording Secretary 

 

VERSATILITY TROPHY 

Research shows no changes were made to the Versatility Trophy in 2016. The original proposal in 1998 

showed both the WC,WCX and Agility as counting towards winning the trophy.  Old newsletters  also show 

the Versatility trophy allowing these titles. 

 

   The Trophy Committee. 


